
 

 

 
 

Route Redesign Study 
Steering Committee Meeting  

June 22, 2021  
5:30 PM – 7:30 PM 

 
In-Person Participation Site: 
Parks & Rec Admin Office 
1141 Massachusetts St. 

Lawrence, KS 
 

Online Participation Site: 
https://lawrenceks.zoom.us/meeting/register/tJMtd-morDMrGtHCEIcvkt5dwaLbo_M6yi9z 

 
Attendees included: 

Transit Route Redesign Steering Committee attendance 
Contact Organization Email Address Present 
August Rudisell Public Transit Advisory 

Committee (PTAC) 
srudisell@gmail.com 

☒ 

Freddy Gipp Public Transit Advisory 
Committee (PTAC) 

fredgipp@gmail.com 
☒ 

Andrew Moore KU Transit Commission a900m368@ku.edu  ☐ 
Max Schieber KU Transit Commission m579s940@ku.edu ☒ 
Carol Bowen Multimodal Transportation 

Commission 
carol.bowen@gmail.com  

☐ 

Charlie Bryan Multimodal Transportation 
Commission 

cwbryan@gmail.com 
☐ 

Molly Adams Haskell Indian Nations 
University 

molly.adams@HASKELL.edu 
☐ 

AJ Holder  Haskell Indian Nations 
University 

AJHolder630@gmail.com 
☐ 

Alexander 
Manygoats Jr. 

Haskell Indian Nations 
University 

cheiigoatsjr@icloud.com 
☐ 

Gary Webber Lawrence Association of 
Neighborhoods (LAN) 

gkwebber@gmail.com 

☐ 

Ron May Lawrence Public Schools rkmay@usd497.org ☐ 
Kenny Yates Lawrence Community 

Shelter 

kennethy@lawrenceshelter.org 
☐ 

Megan Poindexter United Way Human Services 
Coalition/SRC 

mpoindexter@YourSRC.org 

☐ 

Hugh Carter The Chamber hcarter@lawrencechamber.com ☐ 



 

 

Justin Priest First Transit Bus Operator atu1754jrpriest@gmail.com ☐ 
Chris Tilden LiveWell Douglas County christilden@hotmail.com ☐ 

Staff Team 
Subset of Steering Committee 

Adam Weigel Lawrence Transit aweigel@lawrenceks.org  ☒ 
Felice Lavergne Lawrence Transit flavergne@lawrenceks.org ☒ 
Gary Reinheimer Municipal Services & 

Operations 
greinheimer@lawrenceks.org  

☐ 

Farris Muhammad City of Lawrence Director of 
Equity & Inclusion 

fmuhammad@lawrenceks.org 
☐ 

Aaron Quisenberry KU Transportation Services aquisenberry@ku.edu  ☐ 
Margretta de Vries KU Transportation Services mdevries@ku.edu ☒ 
Ginger Doll First Transit   Ginger.Doll@firstgroup.com  ☐ 
Tiffany Thorp First Transit   Tiffany.Thorp@firstgroup.com ☒ 
Rene Hart KDOT Rene.Hart@ks.gov ☐ 
Eva Steinman FTA Region VII eva.steinman@dot.gov ☐ 
Jessica Mortinger  L-DC Metropolitan Planning 

Organization 
jmortinger@lawrenceks.org  

☒ 

Ashley Bryers L-DC Metropolitan Planning 
Organization 

abryers@lawrenceks.org 
☐ 

Kim Criner-Ritchie L-DC Sustainability Office kcrinerritchie@douglascountyks.org ☒ 
Laura McCulloch L-DC Public Health lmcculloch@ldchealth.org ☒ 
Melissa Fisher 
Isaacs 

Lawrence Public Library mfisherisaacs@lawrence.lib.ks.us 
☐ 

Consultant Team 
Boris Palchik Foursquare ITP bpalchik@foursquareitp.com ☒ 
Josh Diamond Foursquare ITP jdiamond@foursquareitp.com ☐ 
Rebecca Slocum Foursquare ITP rslocum@foursquareitp.com ☒ 
Ann Frame 
Hertzog 

Shockey Consulting ann@shockeyconsulting.com 
☐ 

Alanna McKeeman Foursquare ITP amckeeman@foursquareitp.com ☒ 
 
Additional Attendees  

 Allison Smith 

 JT Thornburg 

 Matt Messina 



 

 

 

Meeting Length Update 

 B. Palchik noted that due to concerns about 1 hour being insufficient for the content 
discussed at these meetings, meetings will now be 2 hours in length. If agendas can be 
accomplished in less time, meetings will adjourn early. 

Update on 6/21 - 6/25 Engagement Strategies 

 The presentation to be used for public engagement meetings has been updated to 
reflect feedback from the Steering Committee on 5.25.21. 

 Three meetings have been held thus far - two meetings with frontline staff and one 
meeting with university affiliates. Meetings will continue this week. 

 A. Weigel noted that staff members have been at locations throughout Lawrence this 
week with paper surveys. 

Existing Conditions and Market Analysis Technical Memo 

 B. Palchik reviewed the Existing Conditions and Market Analysis Technical Memo.  

 A. Mckeeman provided an overview of the Budget and Funding sub-section of the 
report. 

 B. Palchik noted how the Transit Need section was calculated.  

 In the first draft of the document ‘Youth Population’ included persons 18 and under. 
Given the large number of college students who reside in Lawrence, B. Palchik 
wonders if persons ages 19-24 should also be included in the youth demographic. B. 
Palchik asked attendees for feedback regarding the youth adult demographic. 

o F. Gipp – Thinks students should be included. A lot of people are walking with 
groceries. 

 The group discussed the ‘Additional Transportation Services’ section. 

o A. Weigel noted we may want to add more additional services to the memo such 
as Greyhound or Amtrak. 

o A. Rudisell – Do we know how many student apartment complexes have a bus 
that shuttles? 

 M. Schieber – A lot of apartments have them. They go on campus and only 
certain people can go on campus so they must have permission. He will try to 
pull this info. 

General Announcements 

 A. Weigel encouraged everyone to take the survey and push out the survey to their 
groups. 

 L. McCullough – Is there a Spanish version of the survey?  

 A. Weigel – The library has them, but he is open to other methods.  

  



 

 

 

Next Steps  
Close online survey; beginning summary and analysis of responses – Week of July 5th  
Draft summary of survey and outreach responses – June 16th 
July Steering Committee Meeting – July 27th, 5:30 PM –7:30 PM 

 


